Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association
Board of Directors Meeting

April 28, 2008
The Board of Directors of the Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association (ESRPOA) conducted its regular meeting via conference call on April 28, 2008.    Doug Hoover, President called the meeting to order at 5:11 pm MDT.  Attendees included Doug Hoover Mancos CO; Jim Fritz Phoenix, AZ and Steve Boone Chandler, AZ.  The topics of conversation were as follows:

· Prior Minutes.  The minutes from previous ESRPOA Board Meeting of 3/24/2008 were approved.

· Treasurers Report.   
· Due to the heavy snowfall this year, ESRPOA has exceeded the budgeted snow removal amount by nearly $7500.  Additionally, road repair and maintenance has exceeded budget by approximately $2600.  A review of remaining expenditures for fiscal year 2008 would indicate that we may end up with an overall budget shortfall of approximately $6400.  Additionally, the Board has reviewed the upcoming Road Lift Project as discussed, reviewed and approved by the membership at last year’s August 2007 Annual Meeting.  The Road Lift Project will proceed as planned for the next one mile of Road 46.

· With our current cash position at $76,584; the Board has agreed to utilize cash reserves as a basis for covering potential 2008 fiscal year budget shortfall.  By so doing, we will cover the unforeseen substantial snow removal costs of this past winter and yet sustain an approximate $25,500 cash reserve going into next years’ budget process.  The overall financial position will of course be reviewed and discussed at the upcoming August 9, 2008 Annual Meeting.  The Budget review will continue to be reviewed and assessed at all upcoming Board Meetings.

· After a review of tax issues with ESRPOA tax advisor, the Board approved the filing of an 1120h tax filing for fiscal 2007.

· Design Review Committee activity.  Recent activity within the Design Review Committee (DRC) includes the following:
· Alan Scott and Anne Meininger submitted color change requests for their project on Lot 14.  The DRC will review and respond to Alan and Anne in near term.
· The Schamaun’s on Lot 12 have also requested a color change for the exterior of their new home construction.  THE DRC is in midst of review and follow-up on this request.
· Property Management Committee.  The PMC Committee continues to work toward completion on the following items:

· Work with Johnny Tom to arrange Grazing Lease for  2008
· The PMC concurred with Odie Christensen’s request that he, Odie and Phyllis, will handle weed control/spray for the Lower Canyon.  Tres Mesa will be contacted to address the change in weed control coverage (upper canyon) to be supplied by Tres Mesa

· The PMC will address measures to mitigate erosion problems in and around the ESRPOA entrance gate.  
· Philip Walters will initiate communication with appropriate property owners regarding fire mitigation; this effort is consistent with outcomes from August 2007 Annual ESRPOA Meeting regarding increased focus on fire mitigation.
· Old Business  
· Doug Hoover will approach CDOT regarding a new access agreement that may mitigate the potential financial exposure for ESRPOA membership.  This CDOT discussion will center on the new standards for turn lanes as recently established by CDOT.  Doug will strive to gain concurrence that our CC&R’s are consistent with new CDOT standards, thereby hoping to mitigate potential financial exposure for current and future homeowners.
· Steve Boone agreed to re-visit Senate Bills 100 and 89 regarding Homeowner Associations.  Steve will review and provide input to the Board as appropriate. 
· Doug has sent a letter to Ms. Julia Bennett regarding her obligation to reimburse the ESRPOA (approx. $900) for the clean-up performed on her property (lot 29).  As yet, we have received no response from Ms. Bennett.

· New Business
· We will begin planning for the upcoming (August 9, 2008) annual meeting.  We will again approach the Payden’s regarding use of their barn for hosting the annual meeting.  Also, necessary proxy statements for voting purposes will be drafted and reviewed at upcoming May meeting.  Other administrative duties such as sign-in documents, food, drinks etc. will be reviewed and planned at May Board Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:57 pm MDT.

Respectfully submitted

James M. Fritz

Secretary/Treasurer 

